Miss Ruth Kenney, Secretary, Bureau of Correspondence Study, University of Kansas.

Dear Miss Kenney:

Answering your last question first, I would say that the book, Better Basketball - Incorporating Technique, Tactics and Tales, will be off the press the first of December. Mr. McGraw, of McGraw-Hill Book Company, New York, the publishers, writes me that they expect to have it on the book shelves the first week in December. I have not as yet received a copy of the publication, but just as soon as I do receive one I will get in touch with your office so that we may carry out the plan that you outline in your letter.

In regard to offering courses that will aid the students in their work for the 60 hour certificate, I will be very glad to take this up with our Physical Education faculty, which meets this morning. This will be done with a view toward some of our faculty offering courses in Correspondence work along this line. You will hear from me very shortly.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education.

P. S. We had a faculty meeting this morning of our entire physical education faculty, both men and women, and I read your letter to them. I raised the question that perhaps some of the teachers assembled would want to present to you for your consideration Correspondence courses either in Fencing, Swimming, Boxing, or what not.

I asked them if they were interested to drop in and have a talk with you.

Now, in regard to the two courses, Personal Hygiene 64